

COMMITTEE MEETING OF SELBY AND DISTRICT

MOTOR CLUB

HELD ON FRIDAY 5.3.99

PRESENT:

Ralph Jackson, Tim Elcock, Ben Lawrenson, Alastair Crosby, Richard Glew, Margaret Roberts, John Roberts, Neill Carman.

APOLOGIES: Clive Smith - Treasurer.

MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

A letter has been written to the Water Board re. the meter and a reply is awaited.

RAC Competition Licence Forms are now available at the Club House.

SECRETARY'S REPORT

Christmas Dinner - it was decided that as it is unlikely we can get 45 members to the Christmas Dinner that we should book the Poachers for 20 and share a room. The Awards Presentation would then be on another night at the Club House.

MSA sent a sheet with new logo.

COMPETITION SECRETARY'S REPORT - Regulations available in the Club House

TREASURER'S REPORT - Not available

CHAMPIONSHIP COLLATOR'S REPORT - still awaiting points from claimants.

FUTURE EVENTS list of events in the Newsletter- this will include events towards the Roger Copeman-Mitchell Trophy.

AOB

The Road to the Club House.-. it was decided to prepare a letter to be despatched to the other users of the Road to try and enlist their co-operation in getting the road repaired.

Marshals required for Pirelli Rally 24 and 25 April.

Belgian Marshalling Trip to Ypres 25-27~ June - info. in the Newsletter.

It is now unlikely that 3 teams will be competing in the Alwoodley Road Rally on 29/21 March. Alistair still hopes to compete.

Ralph reported on the meeting held re the future of Elvington - In summary, the pre-war former owners are being given a chance to buy it at the market value, if this does not happen then it is likely to be sold possibly at Auction by July 1999. There is not likely to be change before September, but they will only accept firm bookings up until June.

There was a long discussion about the Stage Rally at Elvington and it was decided that it would. not take place this year.

However, we will write to the MOD to see if there is a possibility of using Leconfield Ben has been making preliminary arrangements re the 3 Swans Rally. He is also negotiating re inclusion in the ANCC Championships, At the next Committee meeting there will be dates for the Rally Committee to meet. There are two copies of the North East Midlands Yearbook available.

NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING ON 16.3.99